# NRB NEWS – MARCH 2025

### **MEET YOUR COMMISSION**

Mayor Jay Super and Commissioners Steve Bradley and Rick Nagrabski were sworn in at the March 13<sup>th</sup> town meeting. They join our current Commissioners Corey Thornton and Kevin Kennedy. Read on for a little background on your elected officials:

Mayor Jay Super, who lives on 173<sup>rd</sup> Ave, has been a full-time resident of NRB for two years after visiting for the last 20 years. He and his wife, Anna, keep busy with their three kids. Mayor Jay is a plumber and looks forward to putting his knowledge to good use with any town water issues.

Commissioner Steve Bradley is a six-year resident of NRB and a retired dentist. Steve and his wife Dana, who live in the Tides, organized the beach cleanup following Helene and Milton. You may recognize Steve from his frequent walks throughout town with his dog, Macallan.

Commissioner Rick Nagrabski has been a Dolphin Drive resident, along with his better half Vicky, since 2016. Rick was appointed to the Planning and Zoning Board in 2019 and has been the Town's Library Board member for the past three years. Rick moved to NRB from Maryland where he worked for General Motors for 46 years.

Commissioner Corey Thornton has been on the Commission since being appointed in 2019. Corey is a motivational speaker that works with kids throughout not only Pinellas County, but throughout Florida and beyond. You can spot him, along with his wife Deborah, walking our beautiful beach every day.

Vice Mayor Kevin Kennedy is now our most senior official having served on the Commission since 2014. Kevin is a 25-year resident of North Redington Beach and is known far and wide as the NRB cabana boy for his work on our beach since the dawn of time...actually 37 years. Kudos to Kevin for stepping in as Interim Mayor between the time Mayor Queen resigned and Mayor Super was sworn in. It may have only been a few weeks, but he worked hard every day and did a fantastic job.

#### **MEET YOUR TOWN STAFF**

Town Clerk Mari Campbell – I am approaching 22 years with the town and have had the privilege of meeting, working with and caring about so many wonderful residents over those years and very much look forward to that continuing for years to come. I am originally from Tennessee but have been a Floridian for the last 30 years. My husband, Chris, and I reside in Seminole with our three kitties, two of which were found right here in the town hall parking lot last September.

Deputy Clerk Renee Schmader has been with the town for 18 years. However, having been with the Doubletree hotel for 10 years prior to her arrival at town hall, she has 28 years of NRB history. Renee is a long-time resident of Seminole and enjoys spending time with her two lovely daughters.

Public Works Supervisor Keith Bodeker is the new kid on the block having been with the town for 2 years this summer. Keith has an extensive background in public works, having served other municipalities in Pinellas County in various capacities. He is the proud father to a son and daughter and spends his time off busy with their many activities. You will see Keith out and about in one of our silver trucks, keeping things running smoothly within the town. Be sure to give a wave as he passes.

Public Works Employee Scott Eickholt started with the town full time in 2021 after helping out in a part time capacity for several years. Originally from Iowa, Scott enjoys the warmer, sunny weather but not necessarily the July heat while working to keep our parks, medians and cul-de-sacs beautiful. You will also see Scott out and about in one of our silver trucks and he is always happy to say Hi and never misses having a treat for your four-legged friends.

For photos and contact information, visit our website at

https://townofnorthredingtonbeach.com/government/commissioners/and https://townofnorthredingtonbeach.com/government/staff/

Always feel free to call or stop by and visit. The Commission and Staff are happy to answer questions anytime.

Also, our Board of Commission meetings are on the second Thursday of each month at 6:00 pm and workshops are scheduled as needed. Please keep an eye on our webpage for agendas at

https://townofnorthredingtonbeach.com/government/agendas-minutes/

## **RESTORATION OF PARKS/ACCESSES**

We realize it has taken a while for some items to be restored from the storm damage. We recently received approval from FEMA to move forward restoring the damage to our beach park, the beach accesses, the fencing at town hall and the electrical systems in our various parks. Quotes are being finalized and work on these projects will begin soon.

#### **EMS/PUBLIC WORKS BUILDING**

We are finally set to break ground on the long-awaited EMS/Public Works building. We should see construction beginning in the next month. A huge thank you to Chief Belk, of the Madeira Beach Fire Department, for taking the helm of this project and getting it off the ground.

# **BULK TRASH PICK UP**

Waste Pro provides a free bulk pick-up for our residents four times a year. This is your opportunity to get rid of large items at no extra cost. The next pick up is scheduled for Saturday, April 12<sup>th</sup>.

For more information on the bulk pickups, as well as other important information on our Waste Pro services such as the 2025 Holiday pickup schedule, visit

https://www.wasteprousa.com/northredingtonbeach/#welcome

# All updates available on townofnrb.com